NFB OF CLARK COUNTY

MEETING MINUTES

April 19 2012

Meeting called to order at approximately 10:00 AM.

Members present were: Les Fitzpatrick, Mike freeman, bob sellers, Maurice Mines, Don Mitchell Gale Gormley, Kaye Kipp Betty Watson, Doug Tremble, Ray Watson, Shannon,  Vince Ricks and Morris Kermon.

The presidential release 405 was played.
Mike talked  about the Cardtronics suite. Members can check out known machines and report the findings on an accessible web form on the internet.

The state affiliate gets $100 for each machine investigated. Mike can send the email information to any who are interested. This needs to be done as soon as possible.

Doug and Betty expressed interest in participating.

G-Creek fundraiser was discussed. We talked about working round the clock: From 6:00 AM. Saturday until 10:00 Pm Sunday. Bob thought if we had a trailer that could be used for people to rest in  when they get off of work would cut down the need of so much transportation arrangements. In the past we did 6 or 8 hour shifts. Betty volunteered to coordinate the personnel for the shifts. Bob said he would work on coordinating food for the event. Less could do 12 to 6 On Sunday: Mike and Connie and Doug Will be doing 6:00 AM until 12:00 pm SATURDAY.   Don volunteered to fill a shift. Kaye said she could work an afternoon shift.

We need 2 or 3 people for each shift. Maurice said he would work a shift.

Gail offered to make cookies for the event.

We don't sell items, but people can give donations. No one seems to know where our NFB sign has been kept.

Kaye talked about the two coffee pots she purchased.

It was suggested that we have some kind of hot pot to keep hot water for other hot beverages.

Mike and Connie offered to obtain supplies for the activity. 
Mike suggested a cut off time of May 1. If we are not fully organized we will withdraw from the event.
We are signed up to do a fifty plus connections expo on APRIL 29 11 AM to 4:00 PM. Betty will be operating the table.

Much discussion took place to locate our chapter banner.

Candy bar sales were discussed. Sounds like candy bar sales are doing well.

Bob talked about taking a display to senior centers to inform older adults about the NFB and aids and appliances available for blind persons. Betty felt that unless it was some kind of a special event run by the center it has not worked well in the past. Betty suggested that retirement communities would work better. Gail expressed interest in learning where to get specialized materials for blind persons. Doug talked about adult services available from DSB. Mike talked about the NFB store.

Kaye read the minutes. A motion was made to except the minutes. The motion was approved.

The ice cream social dates were discussed. Bob moved to do the social on May 22. A motion was made and approved. Kaye will take this date back to the school for final approval. Our second choice is May 29.

The Treasurers ending balance was reported as $1214.71.

It was moved and approve that the report be accepted.
The open secretary position was discussed. Don Mitchell explained why he resigned. He stated that he resigned to bring to light a problem in our organization. He felt that the way the secretary was treated was undignified and inappropriate. He was told that his minutes must be submitted for proof reading before presentation. Don felt this is unacceptable; when the minutes had not been officially presented to the chapter for review and for correction. He admitted that his spelling is pore and is willing to do all things necessary to make sure the minutes are presentable. No previous complaints were ever made, no corrections to the minutes were ever offered and out of the blue he is required to give the minutes to the president for Proofreading and approval. Making the minutes presentable is the job of the secretary. If he wants help he can ask for it, but it should not be made mandatory and a part of the procedure of taking minutes. Don Mitchell is not willing to serve under those circumstances. The chapter needs to be more cognizant of how we treat our members. We have another member who has said he/she will not serve as a chapter officer because of the way this past officer was treated while serving. If we want a vibrant growing chapter we must change the way we treat each other. I resigned to bring this to the fore front to get it on the table and solve the problem. Don said he is willing to continue as secretary if the chapter will commit to treating each other with dignity, and respect, and care for the feelings of people in the chapter.

Mike agreed that treating people with dignity and respect is a good thing, but who is the person who arbitrates what is acceptable. It is not appropriate for the chapter to be held hostage by the notions of one person's opinions of what is appropriate and what is not. He said there are standards we can all agree upon, but it puts the chapter in an awkward position when one person says "give me my way or it’s the highway.” 
Mike called for a commitment from all officers that we will be willing to turn the other cheek when offended and be willing to discuss the problems before taking drastic action in a public forum as Don did when he placed his public resignation on the chapter email list. Doug suggested that we use this as a learning experience. Some members have admitted that we have talked about people in hurtful ways which has caused problems in the past. If we have a problem we need to go to the person and talk to them directly, one on one, not in a public forum. Let’s get this out in the open correct the problems and move foreword.

It was moved that Don be elected to serve for the balance of his term.

Bob said we need to be sensitive to how people feel. Kaye said that miss-spellings are not the main issue. Mike said the minutes should not be put on the net until they are approved by the chapter. They could be placed on the net the month following their presentation. Don said that as he sees it the responsibility of the secretary is to get the minutes to the meeting, and if he or she is going to be absent to arrange for the minutes to be read and recorded at the meeting.
Mike said that if minutes are put on the internet they should be a month past so they are not being used as an excuse for people not to come to the meeting. Mike moved that the minutes be placed on the internet after they have been approved by the chapter. The motion was seconded and passed.

Bob asked if we want to sell Chocolate meltawways at the national convention. We need to be certain the product is fresh. We need to investigate the policy of selling food stuffs at convention with Mrs. Jernigan.

It appears that 5 members of the chapter plan on attending the convention.

Shannon asked when we need to have our candy sold .We have no time limit but we need to sell 
It before it is stale.

Bob suggested if members are having trouble selling they can share their box with others who can help sell the remaining candy bars.

Doug tremble said if any want they can join him for lunch.

Bob and Kae talked about the ice-cream social and Bob wanted to have a committee to make arrangements for the social. A committee was appointed consisting of Bob, don, and added Later, Chris who volunteered.
The meeting was then adjourned.

Don Mitchell, Secretary

